
 

Summer Term 1 Newsletter 

Message from the Headteacher 

Attendance Report 
Reception 

95.38 % 

Year 1  

93.29 % 

Year 2   

96.87 % 

Year 3   

96.15  % 

Year 4  

96.18 % 

Year 5 



95.25 % 

Year 6  

95.26 % 

School total 

95.48 % 

Sports week 

Last week saw Hampton Hargate’s annual sports week and once again it was a source of great 

excitement for the children and staff across the school. 

With events taking place across all year groups, from circus skills and multi-sports, archery, dodgeball, 

skateboarding, a climbing wall and even laser tag to get them active, we saw a lot of smiles throughout 

the week.  Thankfully the weather was good and we heard a lot of chatter and fantastic comments from 

the children about how much they had enjoyed themselves. 

Thank you for all of your support with sports kits on the right day, along with sun cream, sunhats and 

water bottles.  It all contributed to a great week. 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

Also during this week, our Hampton Hargate Y3/4 hockey team did us incredibly proud today. Scoring 

lots of goals winning 6 out of their 7 matches. They came 2nd out of 8 schools. The children 

showed  great sportsmanship, effort ,talent and great teamwork as they represented our school.  

 

 



The Friends of Hampton Hargate Primary 

The Friends of Hampton Hargate PTA Summer Fayre 

 

Can you give a helping hand to Hampton Hargate Primary School? 

We need volunteers for the Summer Fayre, and have a number of fun and easy roles to suit all skill sets.  

Location: Hampton Hargate Primary School 

Commitment: One-off event. Only a couple of hours on Saturday 10th June.  

Examples of what you could do:  

• Help run a stall - taking money, running a game, selling cakes etc 

• Setting up - tables, stalls, decorations, and games all need moving and arranging.  

• Clean up - once the fayre is over, we need help packing up and putting away.  

Who's right for the role?  

You don't need any previous experience, just enthusiasm, team spirit, and determination to raise as 

much as we can!  

HELP OUT: We need volunteers to run this fundraising event, so if you could be available on the day and 

would like to be involved get in touch: https://tinyurl.com/fayrevol 

 SELL: Pop-up stalls are available starting at £30 (charities and community groups are exempt), book your 

space here: https://tinyurl.com/bookfayrestall  

 If you have any questions please get in touch via the Facebook event page (http://tinyurl.com/thefayre) 

or by emailing friendssecretary@hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk. 

Whatever time you can give us, we'd love to have you. The Fayre can only happen if people like you are 

able to volunteer. You can make a difference - we need YOU!  

The Summer Fayre is a massive fundraiser for the school. A small amount of time to help on the day will 

make a big difference. Please sign up here: https://tinyurl.com/fayrevol 

https://tinyurl.com/fayrevol
https://tinyurl.com/bookfayrestall
http://tinyurl.com/thefayre
mailto:friendssecretary@hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk
https://tinyurl.com/fayrevol


Bikeability  

 

This week some of our year 6 children took part in Bikeability with the Outspoken Instructors, where 

they were able to learn rules of the road, and how to use the road safely when on their bikes, all children 

thoroughly enjoyed it and will receive a certificate and badge to show they completed the bikeability 

course 

Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 SATs 

A huge well done to the children in Year 6 and in Year 2 who have been carrying out their end of Key 

Stage SATs, the children have worked incredibly hard and done their very best to complete these tests. 

Information on the outcome of these will be sent to parents in Year 6 & Year 2 in the end of year reports.  

Thank you to all the staff involved in preparing the children, as well as parents/carers. 

 



School Grounds Reminders 

 

• Please can we remind all visitors to the school to NOT push the front gate into the school 

grounds, this unfortunately causes the gate to break and is costly to repair, please ring the bell 

and wait for the gate to open for you, it is really important to keep this working properly to 

help keep the school grounds safe and secure. 

• Please can we also ask that parents wait until the gates have all been opened by our site 

manager before coming into the school grounds, the only people inside the school grounds 

before 8:35am should be those who take part in Sensory Circuits or those attending Swans, 

these will be buzzed in by the Swans Club team. We do understand you would like your children 

to be in school promptly, however this again is to keep the school grounds as safe as we can. 

• Please DO NOT smoke or vape on the school grounds. 

• Please remember to lock up bikes and scooters, and to take them home at the end of the day. If 

your child takes part in an after school club or booster group, the grounds will be locked before 

they come out so please bear this in mind when leaving bikes and scooters. 

• No biking or scootering is permitted in the school grounds. 



Multiplication Check for Year 4 

 

Just a reminder that after half term all our Year 4 pupils will be taking part in The Year 4 Multiplication 

Check during the next half term. We have spent lots of time in school practicing our times tables up to 

12 x 12 so it would be good to spend a few minutes each day during Half Term using TT Rockstars or 

playing games just to keep on top of those multiplication facts! 

Coronation Celebrations 

The children had a wonderful time celebrating the Coronation this week with our very own Coronation 

Day.  

The day was jam packed with fun activities and after a delicious pizza lunch, the children spent the 

afternoon taking part in various activities and enjoyed a visit from the Ice Cream van!  

As an end to our Coronation Day celebrations, the whole school came together to sing. The students 

performed the song “We are the Champions” by Queen. The students sounded amazing, and should be 

very proud of themselves. Well done everyone! 

The theme for the day was Red, White and Blue and the children were presented with their class 

Coronation tea towel and a very special bottle designed by one of our own pupils Nishta!  



 

Staff Updates 

 

 

We sadly say goodbye to Mrs Lake one of lunchtime and school club supervisors this half term, we wish 

her all the best in her new role! 

Please remember..... 

ABSENCES: If your child is going to be absent from school, please make us aware as soon as possible by 

either leaving a message on our absence voicemail service or by emailing office@hampton-

hargate.peterborough.sch.uk 

The school office is open between 8:00am – 4:15pm Monday – Friday. 

You can find more information regarding attendance HERE. 

mailto:office@hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk
mailto:office@hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk
https://www.hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk/page/?title=Attendance&pid=138


 

• Payments for Year 4 Sacrewell Farm Residential  - Final Balance due by 10th June. 

• Payments for Year 6 Caythorpe Residential - Final balance due by 16th June. 

• School Dinner Payments - please remember to cancel your child's school dinner if they will be 

having packed lunch instead, as we cannot cancel this unless they are absent from school. 

• Make Payment for trips and swimming. 

School Meals  - Please remember to book your child's meal by midnight the day before they are required, 

children are not able to make a meal choice on the day, if no meal has been booked, they will only be 

able to be offered a jacket potato. 

Can we also ask parents to please remember to cancel meals when not required. We will cancel meals 

for children who are absent or on a trip, however if you decide to send your child with a packed lunch 

instead or you know they will have an appointment over lunch, please cancel the booking made. If you 

need to cancel this on the day, please call us or email the office by 9:30am. 

Since January the kitchen has made over £1000 worth of food that has been booked by parent/carers, 

that was then not needed due to appointments or a packed lunch being brought in instead, this has also 

amounted to a large amount of food waste. The bill for this is paid for from the school budget and 

therefore has an impact on your child’s education. 

 

Please remember that we are a nut free school, this includes all donations, gifts and any birthday treats 

brought in to share with the class. 



Summer Weather 

We hope the weather will be improving over the next half term, please ensure that your child comes to 

school dressed appropriately for the weather and that they bring hats & sun cream with them if needed.. 

can you please also make sure these items are named. 

 

Lost Property 

 

Over the term we have had a large amount of lost property including coats, cardigans and jumpers, 

bottles, snack boxes and more at the main entrance to the school. 

Unfortunately, the items were not named so we were unable to reunite with owners, please can we ask 

parents to make sure EVERYTHING your child brings to school is named, this way we can reduce the 

amount of lost property we have and also get the items back to their rightful owners as quickly as 

possible. 



We love our planet... 

Don't forget to bring your used batteries into the school reception area and deposit in our 

battery bin for recycling. 

 

Term Dates and Events for the Summer Term 

 

TERM DATES: These can also be found HERE 

 

Please be aware that there have been some minor changes to a few of the dates since these dates 

were released in September. 

 

https://www.hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=33


Monday 29th May – Monday 5th June    - Half-term week  (Please note – children return on Tue 6th June) 

Summer term ends: Wednesday 19th July 2023 

DIARY DATES: These can also be found HERE 

 

Please be aware that there have been some minor changes to a few of the dates since these dates 

were released in September. 

 

JUNE 2023 

  

Tues 6th June Children start back after half term – Please note this is a Tuesday. 

Wed 7th June Year 2 Trip to Sealife Centre  

Fri 9th June 4EA and 4BW Ferry Meadows 

Sat 10th June The Friends Summer Fayre 

Tue 13th June KS2 Sports Day – 9.15am – 11.45am 

Tue 13th June Reception Sports Day 1.50pm – 3.00pm 

Wed 14th June KS1 Sports Day – 9.15am – 11.30am 

Wed 14th – Fri 16th Year 4 Residential to Sacrewell Farm – Group 1 

Thurs 15th June Yr6 SRE lessons 

Mon 19th June 3RR and 3GT Ferry Meadows  - Year 5 & 6 Primary Athletics Festival  

Tues 20th June RESERVE KS2 Sports Day – 9.15am – 11.45am 

RESERVE RECEPTION Sports Day – 1.50pm – 3.00pm 

Tue 20th June SEND Swimming Gala 

Wed 21st - Fri 23rd June Year 6 Residential 

Wed 21st June RESERVE KS1 Sports Day 9.15am – 11.30am - 4EW and 3HB Ferry Meadows 

w/b 26th June International Languages Week 

Mon 26th Jun eReception trip to Sacrewell Farm  

Mon 26th/Tue 27th June Year 5 trip to Tallington 

Wed 28th – Fri 30th June Year 4 Residential to Sacrewell Farm – Group 2 

Thurs 29th June Year 1 Trip to Hammerton Zoo 

https://www.hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk/page/?title=Diary+Dates&pid=31


 

JULY 2023 

  

Mon 3rd July Year 4 Cricket Festival 

Wed 5th July Move up day TBC 

Thur 6th July Reports go home 

Mon 10th July Open Afternoon 3.15 – 5.45pm 

Mon 10th July Summer Music Concert 6.00pm 

Tue 11th July Yr6 Performance 6.00pm 

Wed 19th July Yr6 Leaver Assembly (with parents) 9.00am 

Wed 19th July - End of term 

Term Dates for 2023-2024 

 



Autumn term 2023 

Tuesday 5th Sept – Friday 20th Oct 

Monday 23rd Oct – Friday 27th Oct             Half-term week 

Monday 30th Oct – Tuesday 19th Dec 

  

Spring term 2024 

Thursday 4th Jan – Friday 16th Feb 

Monday 19th Feb – Friday 23rd Feb             Half-term week 

Monday 26th Feb – Thursday 28th Mar 

  

Summer term 2024 

Monday 15th April – Friday 24th May 

Monday 6th May – Bank Holiday 

Monday 27th May – Monday 3rd June       Half-term week (Please note – children return on Tue 4th June) 

Tuesday 4th June – Friday 19th July 



Contact Us 

 

Hampton Hargate Primary School 

Hargate Way, 

Hampton Hargate 

Peterborough,  

PE7 8BZ 

Phone: 01733  296780       

Email: office@hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk        

Visit us on the web at www.hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk/ 

 

https://www.hampton-hargate.peterborough.sch.uk/
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